
ISLAMIC PRIMARY SCHOOL                         E/IC/SC/21/87 

NOTICE 

Arrangements of Suspension of Face-to-face Classes Starting from 14-1-2022 
 

12th January 2022 

Dear Parents,  

 

Omicron cases in Hong Kong have been on the rise recently.  The Education Bureau (EDB) 

announced on 11 January that all primary schools, kindergartens, and kindergarten-cum-child care 

centres in Hong Kong should suspend face-to-face classes and all on-campus activities (including the 

cancellation or postponement of examinations and other activities within school premises) on or before 

14 January 2022 until the schools’ Chinese New Year holidays.  At the same time, due to the compulsory 

testing announcement announced by the Government on the same day, many staff and students are 

required to undergo compulsory testing on 6 required testing days.  It is not advisable to enter the campus 

while waiting for the report after each test. 

 

The school will adopt the following arrangements: 

Date Activity Follow up 

13-1-2022 

(Thursday) 

Day 4 of First 

Term Summative 

Assessments 

- Normal school hours, the General Studies examination will be 

held. 

14-1-2022 

(Friday) 
Revision Day 

- Students stay at home for revision. 

- The school will arrange upcoming Zoom lessons. 

15-1-2022 

(Saturday) 

Saturday Interest 

Classes 
- Classes will be cancelled. 

17-1-2022 

(Monday) 

to 

18-1-2022 

(Tuesday) 

Integrated 

Learning Week 

- Students do self-learning at home and complete the assigned 

tasks in the logbook. 

19-1-2022 

(Wednesday) 

to 

20-1-2022 

(Thursday) 

Online (Zoom) 

Lessons 

- Classes will be conducted online using Zoom according to the 

current teaching timetable (8:00 a.m.-12:55 p.m.). 

- Zoom links to online lessons will be distributed via student’s 

Google email on 14-1-2022. 

- The Google email login information has been posted in the 

Student Handbook P.74. 

21-1-2022 

(Friday) 

Integrated 

Learning Week 

- Students do self-learning at home and complete assigned tasks 

in the logbook. Students need to hand in the logbook to the G.S. 

teacher on 14-2-2022. 

22-1-2022 

(Saturday) 

PTA Parent-child 

Activity (Zoom) 

(Seminar and 

Balloon 

Decoration 

Making) 

- Activities will be conducted online using Zoom (10:15a.m.-

12:30 p.m.). 

- All teachers will participate this activity. 

- Zoom links to the activity will be distributed via the E-class 

system on 21-1-2022. 

- Saturday Interest Classes will be cancelled. 

- The school will refund students who have paid for the PTA 

outing. 

24-1-2022 

(Monday) 
School Holiday Remains the same.  No Online (Zoom) Lessons. 

25-1-2022 

(Tuesday) 

to 

27-1-2022 

(Thursday) 

Online (Zoom) 

Lessons 

- Classes will be conducted online using Zoom according to the 

current teaching timetable (8:00 a.m.-12:55 p.m.). 

- Zoom links to online lessons will be distributed via student 

Google email on 14-1-2022. 

- Google email login information has been posted in the Student 

Handbook P.74. 



Date Activity Follow up 

28-1-2022 

(Friday) 

Chinese New Year  

Learning Day 

(Teaching Video) 

- A teaching video will be uploaded to the school website at 9:00 

a.m. Parents are welcome to join with their child. Contents of the 

video include face-changing performances, Chinese juggling, 

Chinese magic, the origins and history of Chinese new year and 

craft making. 

- Craft materials will be distributed to students on 13-1-2022. 

28-1-2022 

(Friday) 

Parent Chinese 

New Year 

Decoration Class 

(Teaching Video) 

- A teaching video will be uploaded to the school website at 9:00 

a.m. 

- Decorative materials will be distributed to select parents on 13-

1-2022. 

29-1-2022 

(Saturday) 

to 

13-2-2022 

(Sunday) 

Chinese New Year 

Holidays 

- Students complete holiday homework and hand it in on 14-2-

2022. 

14-2-2022 

(Monday) 

2nd Term 

commences 

(Face-to-face 

classes resume) 

- Normal school timetable (8:00 a.m. - 12:55 p.m.). 

- Distribution of textbooks and exercise books 

18-2-2022 

(Friday) 
Parents’ Day 

- Parents' Day and the distribution of the Academic Report will be 

postponed to March. 

- Parents will be notified through a school notice later. 

3-3-2022 

(Thursday) 
Sports & Arts Day 

- Sports & Arts Day will be postponed. 

- Parents will be notified through a school notice later. 

4-3-2022 

(Friday) 
School Holiday 

- The school holiday will be cancelled. 

- Normal school timetable (8:00 a.m. - 12:55 p.m.). 

 

During the Lunar New Year period, parents should avoid taking their children to crowded places 

with poor ventilation and should assist their children to maintain a balanced diet, regular exercise, and 

adequate rest to enhance their immunity. 

 

          You are requested to notify our school at 2450-2270 immediately in case of any of the following 

situations, to facilitate our prompt action in taking contingency measures and informing the EDB: 

 (a) Your child has been confirmed infection of COVID-19; or 

 (b) Your child has been classified as “close contact of an infected person” with COVID-19. 

 

If a student is designated as a person who needs to undergo compulsory testing, the student must 

complete the test and obtain a negative result before returning to school. They also need to show the test 

result to the school or WhatsApp the result to 9684-8537 or 6760-1569. 

 

The school will continuously monitor the development of the fluctuating pandemic situation. Parents 

should pay close attention to the latest announcements of our school as well as the EDB. With the 

cooperation of everyone we can get through the difficult times this pandemic brings, and that the lives of 

teachers, students and parents will be back to normal soon! Thank you for your attention. 

 

Yours sincerely, 

 

 
____________________ 

Ko Tak Yin 

Headmistress 


